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Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Wal-Mart to respond to the report “Sweatshop Solutions?” by SweatFree Communities, available at: http://www.sweatfree.org/docs/SFC_SweatshopSolutions_loRes.pdf
In response Wal-Mart provided the following statement:
Wal-Mart is concerned about any allegations brought to our attention about treatment of workers and working conditions in our supply chain.  We investigate all allegations as soon as they are received to make sure prompt action can be taken where necessary.  According to the information provided in their report, SweatFree Communities conducted their initial research in September of 2007.  However, they only released the findings to Wal-Mart in August, 2008, a full 11 months later.  If SweatFree were truly concerned about improper working conditions, they would have brought their issues to the attention of all the companies using the subject factory immediately. 
 Consistent with our concern for the workers and their working conditions, we took immediate action when we received the SweatFree draft report.  We visited the factory unannounced, and then met with the principal factory owner and our suppliers to ascertain conditions.  Additionally, we proposed using an independent third party to work with factory management over the next twelve months to monitor factory operations. 
 We conducted several teleconference calls with SweatFree, and offered to partner with them in addressing industry-wide issues in Bangladesh.  We conveyed to SweatFree that there were at least five other brands and/or retailers using the same factory, and felt a collaborative approach partnering with all key stakeholders including governments, suppliers and NGOs would be the best approach to address labor standards in Bangladesh.  Despite this, SweatFree chose to issue their biased report against only one company whose suppliers source from this factory.  Wal-Mart is committed to developing permanent solutions to ethical sourcing issues which benefit workers, rather than narrowly focusing on the assignment of blame.
